
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                    February 7, 2017 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday February 
7, 2017 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Andrea Halley and Adam McVey were 
present. Matt Clemmons and Amber Finchum were absent.  
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Adam McVey to approve the January 3rd minutes as 
presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-A                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-A                                      Mayor-yes 
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Adam McVey second by Andrea Halley to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-A                                  McVey-yes 
                    Finchum-A                                  Mayor-yes                                     
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Attorney Blinn Bates gave a report to the council on the Armstrong property. He went 
back to last year and went through court procedures to date. The case was nearing 
conclusion and further reports will be forthcoming.  
 
The Mayor spoke about the proposed Maintenance fund and Business District proposal. 
He felt that the full council should be present to review all information. 
 
 
Dale Colaw reported on recent Planning Commission recommendations. These areas 
were explained to the council. These were #1 No conforming uses. #2 whether steps 
should be included in setbacks. 
 
 
The Mayor reported on work that needed to be done on the Softeners at the water plant. 
 



Also if Well #5 is abandoned as the EPA has recommended. The cost will be around 
$2700. 
 
Ray Truehart contacted the City about selling his property. The property is presently 
zoned C-2. A prospective buyer wanted it for auto related commercial purposes. 
 
The City received the final report from the Ladies Cemetery Association. 
 
 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Andrea Halley to adjourn meeting. 
  
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-A                                 McVey-yes 
                    Finchum-A                                   Mayor-yes                    Motion Carries  
                                                                                                    
The meeting adjourned at 8:06pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


